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February 11, 2016 

Donald R Corson Jr. 
C&B Sand and Gravel, Inc. 
PO Box 147 
Baggs, WY 82321 
 
 
RE:  Sheehan Pit, File No. M-2007-058, Amendment Approval Stipulation Complied With, 

Revision No.1 (AM-1) 
 

Dear Mr. Corson: 

On January 21, 2016, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) approved amendment 
application (AM-1) submitted to the Division on November 17, 2015.  The amendment was approved 
under the stipulation that the permittee would continue to operate under the existing damage 
agreement with Moffat County for Roads 1 & 2 ROW features and bridge until a new damage agreement 
could be reached. By March 1, 2016 C&B Sand and Gravel, Inc. was to have submitted the new 
agreement to the Division or provide a status update if an agreement could not be reached.  On 
February 10, 2016 the Division received a copy of the new updated damage agreement with Moffat 
County for Roads 1 & 2 ROW features and bridge.  This satisfies the approval stipulation for AM-1 and 
on February 10, 2016 the Division considered this matter complied with.  

To date the Division has not received the additional surety amount required.  If you have not already 
done so, please submit additional bond in the amount of $22,764.00. The revision will not be 
final until the bond is approved by the Division.  Therefore, pursuant to Section 34–32.5–117(4) 
of the Colorado Land Reclamation Act, adequate Financial Warranty must be submitted to the 
Division within 60 days of notice, which was January 21, 2016.  The additional amount needs to be 
accepted prior to Monday, March 21, 2016.   

Please make arrangements with Barbara Coria at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Denver Office, phone no. 303.866.3567, ext. 8148 for submittal of the financial warranty.  Any questions 
regarding completion, execution and/or submittal of financial warranty forms should also be directed 
to Barbara Coria. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.  
Amy Yeldell at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, 
CO 80203. Direct contact can be made by phone at 970-254-8511 or via email at amy.yeldell@ 
state.co.us 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://mining.state.co.us/


Donald R Corson Jr. 
February 11, 2016 

Page 2 
 

Page 2 of 2 

Sincerely, 

 
Amy Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
Department of Natural Resources 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Phone: (970) 254-8511 
Fax: (970) 241-1516 
 
 
Cc:  
Russ Means, Senior EPS / Field Office Supervisor, Grand Junction DRMS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


